

November 2019 Newsletter







Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362

PRO SHOP NEWS Chad Wagner Reporting, PGA Head Golf Professional

Ladies & Gentlemen;

Winter rules have started, so please make sure you follow the course rules as posted by the signs leading to the first and tenth tees.

Peninsula Golf Club Event Schedule for November 2019

- 28th Annual Apple Cup Scramble Tournament-•Friday, November 29th.
- •8:30amShotgun. •2-personScramble-8 stroke maximum differential-80% low handicap & 20% high handicap.
- •Your entry fee of \$45per member/ \$65per nonmember includes gross and net merchandise awards, closest to the pin and long drive competitions, a square on the football board, appetizers following golf, and two drink tickets per player.
 - Apple Cup party in the clubhouse immediately following golf. Game Time: TBA



- Thursday, December 5th, will be the annual Christmas balloon sale! Member discount plus 5%-100% off merchandise with hosted beer and wine. This is a great way to get all of your Christmas shopping done.
 Sale will run from 5:30pm-7:30pm.
- The 3rd Annual Winter Merchants League is right around the corner starting on November 4th. We currently have 5 teams and I would love to get to 12. Remember you can play any day of the week; the only requirement is your team plays once a week! To sign-up just call the pro shop.
- Congratulations to the Fall Scramble winners! The men's division was won by the team of Mike Dupuis, Todd Negus, Larry McAllister & Gary Reidel! The women's division was won by Dolly Burnett, Marie Murata, Gloria Andrus, & Cindy Schlaffman. Congratulations to all of the winners and

thank you again to all who participated!

Best regards, Chad Wagner

Peninsula Golf Club November 2019 Page 2

From the President

Deborah Jacobs

Following our recent elections, we would like to welcome our newest board member, Todd Negus, and re-elected board members Tim Lusk and Gary McLaughlin to our board of directors for the term of 2019 – 2022.

Thank you to Ward Dunscomb for volunteering your time, service, expertise, and knowledge that you brought to our board over the last several years. You have been an outstanding advocate for our club and its future. Thank you so much, you will be missed!

Board Positions for the upcoming term of 2019-2010

Deborah Jacobs, President & Clubhouse Chairman Tim Lusk, Vice President & Greens Co-Chairman Cindy Schlaffman, Secretary & Finance Chairwoman Greg Shield, Treasurer & Membership Chairman Todd Negus, Facilities Chairman Tommy Humleker, Facilities Co-Chairman Gary McLaughlin, Handicap & Rules Chairman Gerald Petersen, Greens Chairman Jim Jones, Finance Co-Chairman

The Bylaw change ballots resulted in all measures passing as follows:

#1 – unanimously passed (deleting Article II, Section 1, #10 regarding Seasonal Social Membership)

#2 – passed with yes of 65 and no of 1(deleting Article II, Section 2 (b) last paragraph of the Lifetime Social Membership Option)

#3 – passed with yes of 56 and no of 10 (Increase the limitation on expenditures in Article VIII, Section 3 regarding expenditures.

#4 – unanimously passed (redefining the meaning of guest in Article **XI**, Section 1a (Guests), 1b (Visitors), and 1c (Use of Corporation Property (by guests and visitors)) were relevant for a private golf club that did not allow public play.

I also want to thank all members who participated in our election; your continued support is what makes this a great club and a great place to play golf! Happy Thanksgiving to our PGC members and their families

Deborah Jacobs, President, Peninsula Golf Club Board of Directors

Administrator News Laurie McDonald

I will be sending out confirmations for the 2020 Hole Sponsorships soon and trying to fill the remaining spots. If you are interested or know of anyone who may be interested, please contact me. It's a great deal, annual sponsorship is \$750 and it includes custom signage, year round advertising and 12 rounds of golf for your business use in 2020.

We have room to book a few more Christmas Parties in the Clubhouse. Why not have a private meal here and support your clubhouse at the same time? Please see Laurie or Rena for details.

Just a heads up that the voluntary fees will be sent out this

Membership Report—October 15, 2019

_ :						
	<u>Name</u>	Effective				
Applications:	0					
Resignations	Mark Schumaker	9/30/19				
	Mike Ferong	10/31/19				
	Scott Hendricks	10/31/19				
	Jake Tisdale Sngl Assoc-					
Status Change	to Sngl Certificate	10/1/19				
Membership Totals						
Certificate	136					
Junior	<u>5</u>					
Certif-non-resid.	3					
Associate	9					
TOTAL	153					

CLUBHOUSE NEWS

Rena Parish

The Clubhouse has put together a To-Go menu and distributed it to businesses; we have seen some new faces around lunch time so a mild success. We are hoping to see this grow our lunch business.

If you have not booked your holiday party yet, give us a call. We still have some dates open before Christmas.

Starting November 3, 2019 the clubhouse will be opening at 7 a.m. for Sunday breakfast. I hope to see you all come and enjoy breakfast at the club house. Also starting November 3, the clubhouse will close at 4 p.m. on Saturdays and Sundays.

Thank you for your continued support at the club-house

Rena Parish and Staff

pgcrenaparish@gmail.com or call the clubhouse at 360-457-7348.

month as the handicap fee to the Washington State Golf Association is payable prior to the new year. There will be forms in the pro shop and the clubhouse as well as email forms to those I have in my contact list.

Keep in mind that board meetings are every third Tuesday at 6:00 pm each month. Please bring your suggestions and or ideas to the meeting, we encourage member input! Just a reminder I'm here Tuesdays and Thursdays to keep your contact information up to date, add you to the cart shed waiting list, process your payments and answer your questions or concerns. (360) 452-6856.

Thanks, Laurie

Peninsula Golf Club November 2019 Page 3

PGC Ladies Club Awards 2019								
Tournament	Winner	Runner-up						
Gray Cup	Chris Anderson	Marie Murata						
Commemorative Match Play	Sherry Henderson	Dolly Burnett						
Club Championship-Low Gross	Denise Clarke	Rena Peabody						
Low Net	Ruth Thomson	Linda Bruch						
Best Ball Partners	Doris Sparks & Sherry Henderson	Sue Barber & Dolly Burnett						
Captain's Choice	Rena Peabody	Dolly Burnett						
Eclectic Competition								
April - June	1st Div Rena Peabody	2nd Div Marie Murata						
July-September	1st Div Dolly Burnett	2nd Div Marie Murata						
Birdie Tree	Rena Peabody	Runner-Up Dolly Burnett						
Most Improved	Denise Clarke							
·		Ladios C						



DECEMBER 2, 2019 is the annual Ladies Club decorating day for the PGC Clubhouse. A fun morning to gather and place the wreaths, trees, decorations, and sparkling lights. We will start at 9:30 a.m. Please bring a snack to share if you like!

Ladies Club Notes

Hole in One

Sandy Granger

A beautiful fall day welcomed the PGC Ladies Club on Oct 9, for a 9 hole scramble, luncheon, meeting, and awards presentation.

Chris Anderson

Officers were elected for the 2020 season as follows: Gloria Andrus, President, Sherry Henderson, Vice President, Secretary, Chris Anderson, Treasurer, Marie Murata, and Captain, Cindy Schlaffman.

The 9-hole scramble was won by the team of Dolly Burnett, Linda Bruch, Ruth Thomson, and Sandy Granger

Congratulations to all of the officers and the award winners for 2019!!

The ladies club project of painting and upgrading the ladies bathroom is progressing.

December 4, PGC Ladies Christmas luncheon! Please sign up in the locker room by November 15, or notify Sue Barber.

Tee times on Wednesday morning change to 10:00 a.m. in November. We welcome guests on Wednesday mornings!!

Ladies Club Halloween Par 3 Game on October 30, 2019. Get out the costumes, it's an interesting game and a fun time with the ghosts & goblins!!

Golf Rules

Gary McLaughlin

What is the Ruling?

If your ball has become cracked during the hole being played, you may put another ball into play by dropping it as near as possible to where the original ball lay.

True of false? The answer will be posted in the clubhouse.



NOVEMBER 2019



	Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	Winter M	21st-Novembe Ierchants Lea starts on Nove		e for		1	2
3		4 Clubhouse Closed	5	6 Ladies Club	7 Men's Club	8	9
10		Clubhouse Closed	12	13 Ladies Club Christmas Luncheon	14 Men's Club	15	16
17		18 Clubhouse Closed	Greens & House Committee Meetings 5 pm. Board 6 pm Members Welcome	20 Ladies Club	21 Men's Club	22	23
24		25 Clubhouse Closed	26	27 Ladies Club	28 Clubhouse Closed. Mei Happy Thanksgiving	29 Apple Cup Tournament	30

Clubhouse Hours Nov 1- Nov 30, 2019

Monday Closed

 Tuesday
 11:00 am to 5:00 pm

 Wednesday
 11:00 am to 5:00 pm

 Thursday
 06:30 am to 7:00 pm

 Friday
 11:00 am to 5:00 pm

 Saturday
 11:00 am to 4:00 pm

 Sunday
 07:00 am to 4:00 pm

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com 360-461-2203



Golf Professional Chad Wagner 360-457-6501 cwagner@peninsulagolf.club

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

Clubhouse 360-457-7348 *Call Rena Parish to book your Party or Special event.
pgcrenaparish@gmail.com
Superintendent Tory Clayton 360-457-6508